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Springfield Cornerstone 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1  Sr. Youth 

Rally, Smith-

ville HS 

2 

7 pm  Love Feast 

& Communion 

3 4 5 10 am  

Ladies Bible 

Study   

6:30 pm TOPS 

 

6 

7 pm Choir 

Practice 

7 8 9-11 am, 

Listening 

Session    

5:30 pm 

Hayride 

9  2 pm CROP 

WALK 

10  6 pm 

Stephen 

Ministries 

11   7 pm 

Commis-

sions; 7:40 

pm Board 

Mtg.  

12  10 am  Bible 

Study 

5:30—630 pm  

Family Night 

6:30 pm TOPS 

13 

6 pm, Deacon 

Mtg 

7 pm Choir 

Practice 

14 15 

Sisters’ Re-

treat, N. 

Philadelphia 

CoB 

16 Pastor Alan at 

PA Revival  

through 19th 

17 18 19     10 am Bible 

Study 

5:30—630 pm 

Family Night 

6:30 pm TOPS 

20  7 pm Choir 

Practice 

21 22 

Disaster Vol-

unteer Reun-

ion, Camp 

23 Deacon Call-

ing 

Disaster Work-

shop Week, De-

troit 

24 

6 pm  

Stephen 

Ministries 

25  

Newsletter 

Deadline 

26  10 am  Bible 

Study 

5:30—630 pm 

Family Night 

6:30 pm TOPS 

7 pm Council 

Meeting 

27  

7 pm Choir 

Practice 

28 29 

30 31   

EVERY SUNDAY 
9:30 am – Sunday School;  10:30 am Worship 

OCTOBER 2016 
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Ladies Study Group    

The ladies study group will begin meeting for 

Bible Study on Wednesday, September 14th.  

The group will be meeting  

Wednesday’s from 10 am 

till 11:30 am at Bev 

Sheet’s home.  All women 

are welcome. 

Vital Ministries   We have two groups cur-

rently meeting and will be starting new groups 

beginning October 1st.  Please see the sign-up 

sheet on the back table to indicate your interest 

in being part of this ministry or contact Becky 

Burtoft, Christian Education Chair. 

CROP WALK    It’s time for the Crop Walk 

on Sunday October 9th at 

2 pm. Plan to walk or to 

support someone who is 

walking.  If you can’t 

make it on that day, any 

other walking will count.  

See Pat Mills for more information.  

Acme Receipts Program    Acme receipts saving 

has started, so turn those in, in the Acme box in the back 

of the Sanctuary,  This money will be spent for altar 

flowers once a month for our shut-ins. 

DISASTER RELIEF WORK    There is a need 

for volunteers to travel and work in Detroit the week 

of Oct 23, 2016 The group will be working in homes 

that were flooded over two years ago.  This type of work 

has been painting, drywall, and paneling. You will be 

staying at the St. Raphael of Brooklyn Orthodox 

Church. We need to know if you are going by Sept 25, 

2016.  Email at:  Hjbrenda@aol.com or MrPata-

lano@Frontier.com.   

CHOIR PRACTICE BEGINNING 

The choir is practicing on Thurs-

day evenings at 7 pm.  Contact 

Bonnie Young if interested in 

joining the choir.  

Sisters Fall Retreat    The fall retreat for women 

in the Northern Ohio district will be Saturday, Octo-

ber 15th at the New Philadelphia First CoB. Guest 

Speaker will be Lisa Troyer, founder of Circle of 

Friends, Author and Musician. RSVP by October 7th.  

Cost $5 to cover lunch. Jean 

Nesitt will be going down and 

inviting others to go with her. 

See flyer on back table. 

Family Night begins October 12th 
Family Night this year offers an opportunity to 

gather on Wednesday for 

a meal together begin-

ning October 12th serving 

from 5:30 to 6:30 pm.  

This is a wonderful time 

of fellowship as we share 

in a meal together.      

Volunteers needed 

Worship Leader &  

Children’s Story   

Contact Becky Kline, Music 

& Worship Chair 

Children’s Christmas Program 
The Christian Education Commis-

sion is looking for someone to head 

up the Children’s Christmas Pro-

gram to be held Sunday, December 

18
th
 during the Sunday school hour. 

Please contact Becky Burtoft, Chris-

tian Education Chair.  

mailto:Hjbrenda@aol.com
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We are invited to help celebrate  

Mansfield 1st CoB’s  

90th Anniversary Celebration 

Weekend of October 1-2, 2016 

Sat., Oct 1st, 2 pm  

music, sharing, fellowship 

Sun., Oct. 2nd 10:30 am  

Special worship service, dinner 

Sun.,Oct 2nd, 7 pm Love Feast 

 

District Listening Sessions 

Saturday, October 8th from 9-11 am 
Join in on conversations where members can 

share together and work through a series of 

questions to then send information back to the 

District Board about the transition period we are 

going through in the search for a new District 

Executive. There are a number of sessions, one 

of which will be here at Springfield on Saturday, 

October 8th from 9-11 am.  Refreshments pro-

vided.  

2018 Springfield 150 year Celebration   

A 150th anniversary committee of our 

church is being formed.  Contact Pas-

tor Alan if you are interested in serv-

ing on this committee or for any ideas 

you have for this special reunion.  

PASTOR ALAN ON VACATION 

Pastor Alan is on vacation (moving) September  

28, and 29. He will also be away doing a PA re-

vival service, October 16-19th.  Please contact a 

deacon on call for any needs you might have on 

these days. 

New address: Pastor Alan 

and Sally will be moving 

Wednesday and Thursday, 

Sept. 28-29 to 2840 Pintail 

Court, Akron, OH 44419.  

Their phone number re-

mains the same.  (note:  Pintail is one word) 

If you would like to help with the move, please 

come to their present address at 273 Mallard 

Point Dr., Akron at 10 am Wednesday, Sept. 

28th. 

Helping those in need 

We are currently updating our 

Emergency Fund program.  We as a 

church are here to help all people in 

need, especially those in our con-

gregation.  If there are those you 

know in need, or if you are willing 

to help in any way, please contact 

Kim Morckel, Witness chair. 

Church Hayride   

Saturday, October 8th, 5:30 pm at the Hawk Farm.  

Hot dogs, buns, marshmallows, and beverages will 

be provided.  Please bring finger foods (chips, cook-

ies, etc) to share.  The hayride will pull out at 6 pm.  

Please come around 5:30 pm so you can be on the 

wagon and ready to go.  

Everyone is welcome!  

Bring your friends, your 

neighbors, and chairs for 

sitting by the fire.  Maybelle 

Hawk is our gracious host-

ess.  

Thank you from Milton 

and Phyllis Kurtz 

We want to thank the congrega-

tion for the beautiful flowers re-

membering our 61st anniversary. 

Also, we want to thank everyone for the cards and 

visits during Phyllis’ stay in the hospital.  



Page 4 

 

SEPTEMBER EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE SUMMARY 

 

Pastor’s Report:  Pastor Alan and Sally will be moving Sept. 28-29 to 2840 Pintail Court, Akron, OH 

44319. Listed upcoming dates of activities.  

Christian Education:  Vital Ministry has two groups now and wants to present an opportunity to start up 

new groups beginning in October. Need for someone to head up the Children’s Christmas Program. 

Fellowship and Recreation:  Refreshments needed for the Listening Session Meeting on October 8th. 

Hayride scheduled for October 8th. The advent dinner will be Dec. 14th.  

Finance:  Needing Commission budget requests. Need to know trustee projects. No changes in the budget.  

Music and Worship:  Advent is the Sunday after Thanksgiving; Dec. 18 is the Candlelight Service. If and 

when church worship service is cancelled, the Board Chair will make this decision. Clarification regarding 

pastor’s 5 weeks of earned vacation for his 22 years of service. Pastor vacancies will be filled by Rebecca 

Ebie on Sept. 18th and Mary Ann Ludwick on  October 16. Wondering whether to continue with Prayer 

Partners as only six people signed up for this next time. Mentioned that it was important to continue no mat-

ter how many sign up. Mum Sunday will be Sept. 25th. Decorating for advent will take place Nov. 20 after 

the service. Need for worship leaders and people to do the  children’s story two Sundays a month. Discus-

sion of AV issues. Need person to assist Alex.  

Trustees:  Personnel file to be in Pastor’s Study with two locks. Phone system installed.  

Witness:  No report 

Deacons:  Will meet Sept. 22 at 6 pm. The ice cream social and care groups discussed.  

Old Business:  AV update. Anniversary  Steering Committee: Bev Sheets, Pastor Alan, Jean Nesbitt, Jean 

Garcia. Sub committees to be formed. Budget expenses for anniversary over 2 years for seed money. An-

nounce 1 yr. in advance. The Pastor’s Job Description to be discussed next month.  Emergency Fund-to help 

families in need in our congregation. Kim typed changes. Need to let church know we are helping people 

and welcome people who want to help. We are working with the Mogadore Christian Church with the food 

program and still need to work on protocol being this church is now the Cornerstone Church.  

New Business:  Discussed pastor’s contract renewal. A committee from the district visited Springfield to 

consider our church as a site for future District Conferences. If chosen as a site, we would host the district 

conference once every six years.  

 

Ignite 2016 

Northern Ohio Senior High Event 

October 1st from 1 pm till 9:30 pm 

Smithville High School Caffetorium 

$10 (includes meal, T-Shirt, & Concert) 

Ignite Team:  Pastor Brad Kelley (E. Chippewa) 

& Pastor Mike Hileman (Faith Chapel) 

Contact: E. Chippewa @ 330-669-3262 

Live Concert: “Safekept” 

October 11th @ 7 pm 

Commission Meetings  
 

 

October 11th @ 7:30 pm  

General Church Board 

 

October 26th @ 7 pm 

Fall Council Meeting 
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We would like to update our current prayer list. 

Please let the office or pastor know of any per-

sons who need to be put on or taken off the 

prayer list. Thank you.   

REMEMBERING OUR SHUT-INS 

Please keep the following 

church members in your 

prayers. Remember to send 

them cards, take them a 

meal, offer to drive them to 

appointments and let them 

know you care about them.  

Tony Adams – Cardinal Village 

Virginia Brookwalter  — Kentridge, #B-9 

Evanola Davis  — home 

Mildred Ebie  — Brimfield Altercare, #115 

Betty Feller  —  home 

Marie Fulks  — home 

Immogene Gordon  — Briarwood, #806 

Sondra Grund  —  Briarwood,  #909 

Charles Hartley (cards only) — home 

Marybelle Hawk — home 

Eileen Jenkins  — Green Village, #301 

Alice Kenngott  — home 

Ann Mishler  — Stow-Glenn, #555  

NIGERIAN WORKCAMPS BEING 

FORMED 

CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS   Join in support of our 

Nigerian Brethren on their Long Journey Home:  Ni-

geria Work camps are being formed to help rebuild 

churches, repair church facilities, to worship and pray 

in fellowship with the Nigerian Brethren and to en-

courage people as  they recover.  The Nigerian church 

(EYN—Church of he Brethren in Nigeria) families 

and their neighbors have started the long journey of 

recovery and return of self sufficiency.  Join in helping 

communities and churches rebuild in Nigeria.   

 

Workcamp dates:  November 4-21, 2016, January 11

-30, 2017, and February 17-March 6, 2017 with addi-

tional camps being planned.  Majority of work will 

focus on rebuilding churches. Also:  helping with re-

lief activities & distributions, worship & fellowship 

with Nigerian Brethren. 

Cost estimate:  $2,600 includes air transport, visa, 

housing, food, travel in Nigeria, project materials. Ex-

penses not included:  vaccinations.  

90 days before work camp: registration, visa applica-

tion and $600 deposit due.  

60 days before work camp:  balance of costs due. Get 

immunizations & medications, travel info.  

 

(SEE FLYER ON BACK TABLE) 

http://www.brethren.org/nigeriacrisis/action.html DISTRICT NEWS 

3rd Annual Northern OH Disaster Volunteer 

Reunion, Sat. Oct 22 at Mohican CoB . Call 

Brenda at 330-682-9123 if going.  

 

Ministry to Persons with Dementia & their 

Families  Workshop October 20th from 10 am-

3 pm at the Good Shepherd Home, 725 Colum-

bus Ave., Fosteria, OH 44830; $15 if registered 

by Oct. 6th & $25 later. Cost includes meal, 

snacks, workshop.  Flyer on back table.  

SpeakPeace: A Daily Reader (collection of 

readings about peace) Order from Brethren Press 
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Springfield Church of  the Brethren 
3500 Albrecht Avenue, Akron, OH 44312 (330) 628-3058 

 Church email:  Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net 

                            Church web address: Springfield-cob.com  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor: Alan Brumbaugh  

Phone: 234-334-1314 (home) 

  814-761-0986 (cell) 

Email: aebsab81@gmail.com 

 

Church Secretary: Beckie Ebie  

Church Office: 330/628-3058 

email: Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net 

 

Church Custodian: Carrie Dasco 

 

Sunday Hours  

of Worship: 

Sunday School, 9:30 am        

Worship, 10:30 am 

We Invite You 

¶ to join with us in the fellowship of a Christian 

family. 

¶ to join us in our journey to a deeper faith in our 

Lord Jesus 

¶ to strive with us to "Live for the Glory of God 

and our neighbor's good." 

mailto:Springfieldcob@sbcglobal.net
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